Ventura County Board of Supervisors:
Supervisor Kathy Long - Chair District 3
Supervisor Steve Bennett  District 1
Supervisor Linda Parks  District 2  linda.parks@ventura.org
Supervisor Peter C. Foy District 4 supervisor.foy@ventura.org
Supervisor John C. Zaragoza  District 5 supervisor.zaragoza@ventura.org
RE:
Simi Valley Landfill and Recycling Center Expansion Project

Dear Ventura County Supervisors:

As a resident of Ventura County, I am opposed to the a mega-expansion of the Simi Valley Landfill scheduled for consideration by the Ventura County Board of Supervisors in early 2011. The board cannot approve this project as facts support that no expansion is necessary to satisfy the waste disposal needs of Ventura County and the project will have considerable significant impacts on the environment. 

Prior to a serious consideration of any landfill expansion, it is incumbent upon the county to explore every possible waste diversion option as opposed to the permanent placement of waste in our valley. The state of California has adopted a “zero waste policy” and Ventura County should become a leader in advancing technologies, programs and educational activities that seek to reduce, recycle and reuse our waste materials instead of sending them to a dump.

I implore the Ventura County Board of Supervisors to take action as stewards of our land and of our community by voting against the expansion request. Please protect our infrastructure, safeguard our community from hazards known and unknown, and secure a sustainable future for generations to come by mandating alternative options to the three-fold increase in trash storage capacity proposed by the Simi Valley landfill expansion project.  

Sincerely, 

